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WINDSOR AND BROMPTON Y. W. C. T. U.—This Union was organized April 22nd, 
1891, by Mrs. Sim Johnson of Danville, our County President of "Y" work. We 
have now 26 active members and 9 honorary members. Our meetings are well 
attended and all seem interested in the work. We have distributed flowers to the 

sick in our own village, sent nine baskets of flowers to the Sherbrooke hospital and 
one basket to Montreal and one floral cross for a funeral. We have made 13 sailors 
bags which will be soon ready for distribution.

June 30 we had a parlor meeting. A very enjoyable evening was spent, with music, 
recitations and readings, and several were added to our list of members.

August 14 the "Y's" gathered themselves with their friends for a picnic in 
Smith's Grove, Brompton, which passed off very pleasantly and profitably.

We are endeavoring with God's help to do all in our power to influence the young 
around to join us in this great and good work.

We hope to be able to give you a better report next year, as we work on, trusting 
in God as our guide, believing he will bless us in our work.

E. L. FRYE,
Corresponding Secretary.

WINDSOR AND Brompton.—During the year seven new members have joined our 
Union, making in all thirty, twelve of whom are associate and two honarary. 
We have also had five prosecutions during the year. c

Ladies belonging to the Richmond and Drummond W. C. T. U. organized a "Y" 

here in May, which has a large membership and is doing good work.
Bouquets have been distributed to the sick during the summer, and cut flowers 

sent to Sherbrooke and Montreal.
We are trying to "let our light shine." Although we seem to have done little 

work during the year, yet we trust that the Gospel Temperance meetings which are 
held every three months, the regular meetings of our Union and the two lectures, 
one given by Mr. I. A. Nichols and the other by Mr. Dunnet, have done much good.

H. B. BOWERS,
Recording Secretary.

The Union for the first time sent 20 bags with Testaments, yarn, thread, buttons, 
thimble, pins and needles, also Christmas letters, to the lumber camps, where they 
arrived safely and seemed to be appreciated, as Mrs. (Rev.) W. H. Graham and Mrs. 
J. P. Noyes received two very interesting letters in answer from the grateful 
recipients. Besides these things, we carried on our Band of Hope work much as 
usual, and can report 218 names on the membership roll, with an actual attendance 
of 162. Other particulars of this department you will receive from the Superinten- 
dent of Juvenile work. During the year the Union received from fees and other 
sources $51.37, also from the Juvenile department $57.00, making from all sources 
$ 108.87.

I have tried to deal only in facts in this report, believing that was what the ladies 
of the Provincial Union liked best. But I would like to add that this year our Union 
sold to every member a Provincial report and intend to do the same next year.

Respectfully submitted,
CHRISTIANA E. ENRIGHT,

Recording Secretary.
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